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WASHINGTON, D.C. – A publicly funded, universal health care system would aid businesses by engendering 

a more dynamic economy, taming costs and freeing businesses that provide health insurance of the costs of 

administering benefits and subsidizing the nation’s health care, a Public Citizen report released today concludes. 

 

“Small businesses have rated the cost of health insurance as their top concern for a quarter century, and large 

businesses struggle with health care obligations that their international competitors do not have to worry about,” 

said Taylor Lincoln, research director of Public Citizen’s Congress Watch division and author of the report. “If 

it weren’t for entrenched partisan alliances, business leaders would have demanded that Congress relieve them 

of health care burdens long ago.” 

 

Publicly funded universal health care systems – such as the Canadian “single-payer” system, in which the 

government pays for all covered services – exist in nearly every developed country in the world. In the United 

States, universal care systems could be implemented either at the federal or state levels. The Affordable Care 

Act of 2010 includes language permitting states to apply for waivers that would enable them to institute 

universal care systems beginning in 2017. Vermont has passed legislation declaring an intention to do just that. 

 

Public Citizen’s report, “Severing the Tie That Binds,” outlines three ways a universal health care system would 

benefit businesses. 

 

First, it would end “job lock” and other economic distortions stemming from our health care financing system 

that hinder the freedom of individuals to pursue new ventures. 

 

Second, a universal care system would significantly dampen future increases to health care costs – and perhaps 

reduce costs – even as it greatly increased access to care. 

 

Third, although a publicly funded, universal care system would likely rely on significant revenue from 

businesses (such as through a payroll tax), there is reason to believe that total health care-related costs 

for businesses now providing benefits would decline, in part because a new system would spread costs 

more fairly. 

http://qz.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?key=-1&url_num=1&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.citizen.org%2Fbusiness-case-for-universal-health-care-report
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